
EMAIL ONLY 
 
September 21, 2018 
 
Todd Baker 
Exeter Rose Farm, LLC 
953 Islington Street, Suite 23D 
Portsmouth, NH  03801 
 
Subject: Exeter – Former Dagostino Rose Farm, Oak Street Extension 
  DES Site #201203003, Project #27859 

 Response to Comments - Supplemental Site Investigation and Remedial 
Action Plan, prepared by StoneHill Environmental, Inc., dated August 30, 2018 

 
Dear Mr. Baker: 
 
The New Hampshire Department of Environmental Services (NHDES) has reviewed the 
Response to Comments - Supplemental Site Investigation and Remedial Action Plan prepared 
by StoneHill Environmental, Inc. (StoneHill) on behalf of Exeter Rose Farm, LLC. Based on our 
review, NHDES finds StoneHill’s responses to our comments to be acceptable and has 
determined that the Remedial Action Plan (RAP) meets the criteria for approval pursuant to 
Env-Or 606.13. Accordingly, NHDES hereby approves the RAP and requests that Exeter Rose 
Farm, LLC proceed with development of remedial design plans and construction specifications 
pursuant to Env-Or 606.15(b).  
 
Should you have any questions regarding the comments above, please contact me at NHDES’ 
Waste Management Division. 
 
Sincerely, 

 
Michael McCluskey, P.E. 
Hazardous Waste Remediation Bureau 
Tel: (603) 271-2183 
Fax: (603) 271-2181 
Email: Michael.McCluskey@des.nh.gov 
 
ec: Attention Health Officer, Town of Exeter 
 Timothy Stone, P.G., StoneHill Environmental, Inc. 
 Allen Wyman, StoneHill Environmental, Inc. 
 Amy Doherty, P.G., State Sites Supervisor, HWRB 

The State of New Hampshire 

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL SERVICES 
____________ 

Robert R. Scott, Commissioner 

www.des.nh.gov 
PO Box 95, 29 Hazen Drive, Concord, NH 03302-0095 

Telephone:  (603) 271-2908        Fax:  (603) 271-2181        TDD Access:  Relay NH 1-800-735-2964 

mailto:Michael.McCluskey@des.nh.gov

